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     January 2012 Bulletin - Patricia Keller, Editor

The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $45 individual, $60 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

[image: image2.wmf]At-Risk Youth -- Topic at League Meeting

   Strategies for dealing with at-risk youth will be the topic of a presentation by Mrs. Sherri Woods, director of student support services for Cabell County schools, at the league’s February 18th meeting. Mrs. Woods will give an overview of strategies the county has in place for a variety of issues including attendance, health, safety and drugs.  The presentation will give a synopsis of current laws governing these issues and what needs to occur to strengthen the laws.  Audience participation is encouraged and a Q & A session will follow.  The meeting will be held at the West Huntington Library beginning at 10:00 a.m.  It is a joint meeting with the National Association of Negro Business and Professional Women’s Clubs and the American Association of University Women. 
[image: image3.wmf]VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

   The league and other organizations are cooperating with the NAACP in its voter registration efforts. The NAACP has a list of homes where citizens are not registered to vote. Volunteers in the voter registration effort will go to these homes and offer registration on official cards. If you can help, please call Elinore Taylor, 304- 522-3361 or Ann Speer, 304-525-2244.

[image: image4.wmf]SAVE MONEY
[image: image5.wmf]   Because of a grant given to the state league, the LWV of the Huntington area is offering half price dues for new members in 2012. The dues will be $23- individual; $30 – two members in a household; and $12 for full time students. Checks for dues may be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington area, and mailed to 706 Ridgewood Rd., Huntington 25701. 
LWVUS LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES FOR 2012
   The LWVUS board established the following legislative priorities for 2012: voter protection, campaign finance reform, environmental defense, and health care defense. In addition, these items were included on the LWVUS watch list for 2012: fair taxation, CEDAW (convention for the elimination of all forms of discrimination against women), in support, and immigration. Items on the watch list will be acted upon if the opportunity arises for league action, it does not interfere with action on an LWVUS priority list, and it appears the LWVUS can make an impact.
   The board considered many issues and the responses from members suggesting legislative priorities. The decisions were based on what issues are likely to come before the 112th congress, the opportunities to make an impact, program decisions made by members at the last convention, member interest and resources available to manage these priorities effectively. The board reviews these priorities throughout the year, making changes if necessary.

[image: image6.wmf]SIGN A PETITION IN SUPPORT OF THE CONSTITUTION
   The petition is on the LWVWV’s website, www.lwvwv.org. 
CALENDAR

Feb. 18. “Children and Youth at Risk” meeting. 10 a.m., West Huntington Library
Feb. 27 League Board Meeting. 11:30 a.m., Beverly Hills Presbyterian Church
March 19 League’s Annual Meeting
April 5  Candidates Meeting. Junior league Community Center. 

April 17 last day to register to vote
April 25-May 5 early voting.
[image: image7.wmf]ELECTION INFORMATION

Candidates answers to questionnaires - Herald-Dispatch. 

    The herald-dispatch will include answers to questions of candidates online and also print a hard copy tabloid of the responses. League member Laura Deveny is preparing and mailing the letters to candidates. The answers will be posted online as soon as the candidates respond. We thank the Herald-Dispatch for all of the hard work it does to help the public know more about the candidates. Watch for election information in the newspaper throughout the primary season. Consider making the information available in your churches and other organizations.
[image: image8.wmf]Candidates meetings 
    The league is working with several organizations to co-sponsor candidates meetings. The Southside neighborhood organization candidates’ meeting is scheduled for April 5. Other meetings are in the planning stages.
“Electing the president.”
[image: image9.wmf]    The LWVUS created a useful publication about the presidential election, 2012. It is available online at http://www.lwv.org/files/2012electingthepresident_0.pdf. If you are interested in more easily accessing this publication, please contact Helen Gibbins, gibbins@frontier.com. The LWVUS’ election website is  www.vote411.org  Many interesting articles are also available on its main website, www.lwvus.org.

Absentee voting. 

    Remind oversea voters, students and others away from home, and home-bound voters that they can request an absentee ballot by calling the voters registration office, 304-526-8633.

LWVUS LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES FOR 2012
   The LWVUS board established the following legislative priorities for 2012: voter protection, campaign finance reform, environmental defense, and health care defense. In addition, these items were included on the LWVUS watch list for 2012: fair taxation, CEDAW (convention for the elimination of all forms of discrimination against women), in support, and immigration. Items on the watch list will be acted upon if the opportunity arises for league action, it does not interfere with action on an LWVUS priority list, and it appears the LWVUS can make an impact.
   The board considered many issues and the responses from members suggesting legislative priorities. The decisions were based on what issues are likely to come before the 112th congress, the opportunities to make an impact, program decisions made by members at the last convention, member interest and resources available to manage these priorities effectively. The board reviews these priorities throughout the year, making changes if necessary.

PUBLIC OFFICIALS LIST ONLINE
   The Herald-Dispatch continues to include in its online version the league’s list of public officials. You may access the list by going to news, communities, directory of public officials and personnel.
SUMMER FUN
   The Huntington league regrets that we will not publish “Summer Fun” this year. Julie Damewood has organized this project for 12 years and is ready to retire. We have not been able to find a replacement for her.  In future years perhaps we can find another person to coordinate this project. We thank Julie for all her work and to the other league members who have helped with the distribution. We also thank Cabell-Huntington hospital for its support for Summer Fun.
WELCOME new member, Carol Polan.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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